
Media Release - January 30, 2019 

Town of Shelburne meets with Minister, MTO regarding Truck By-pass 

Mayor Wade Mills and Town representatives made a presentation to the Honourable Jeff 

Yurek, Minister of Transportation (MTO) on January 28, 2019 at the annual ROMA conference 

in Toronto. 

Our community has told us repeatedly for the last 15 years they are very concerned about heavy 

truck traffic and the negative impacts it has on their lives, downtown businesses, as well as safety 

concerns. The Town of Shelburne has been asking MTO for a solution regarding heavy truck traffic 

on Highway 10 and 89 since 2003. 

The meeting with the Minister was very beneficial. Mayor Mills states that "a reduction of 

speed limits within our connecting links to 40 km per hour was also discussed as an interim and 

immediate measure that can be taken. I was pleased to hear that the Minister will work to 

expedite this process. Council will be considering a reduction to 40 km per hour on February 11, 

2019". 

The Town provided three truck by-pass route options and respectfully requested the Minister 

consider an interim solution and a long-term solution. 

Interim Solution: 

The Ministry, working with the Town of Shelburne, Township of Melancthon and Dufferin County 

will evaluate the implementation of a truck by-pass route in 2019, which uses existing paved 

municipal and County roads to re-route truck traffic away from downtown Shelburne. 

Long Term Solution: 

MTO supports the review and evaluation of the three route options presented by the Town 

working in collaboration with Dufferin County, the Township of Melancthon, and The Township 

of Amaranth. The Town of Shelburne's current recommendation for a long-term solution is 

Route Option 1. 

The route options suggested are outlined in the delegation presentation which is attached. 
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